 SUAA Board Minutes
August 3, 2017
Members present:  Brown, Callison, Dallinger, Farr, Gilbert, Helmers, Jones, Maguire, McLaughlin, McLean, Nelson, Pano, Rhodes, Richmond, Werling, and Yunker.
President McLean called the meeting to order at 10:00 am in the Wesley United Methodist Church Library.
The minutes of the July board meeting were approved with corrections.  Jones/McLaughlin
The treasurer's report was approved as presented. Jones/Marx
Announcements and discussion items included the following.  
· Yunker presented a review of state SUAA's Pension Obligation plan. Discussion followed. Motion was made to support plan A or B.  Motion seconded and passed.
· The WIU Foundation Board approved $10,000 for Belles donation to a columbarium on campus.  Discussion followed.  
· The Fall Luncheon will be held October 17, 2017, at the Wesley Church. The cost will be $14 with the deadline for reservations being October 10.  Send reservations to Maureen Marx. Menu will be chicken with wild rice, green beans and salad.  Beverages will be available prior to the luncheon.  After discussion, motion was made, seconded and passed to offer a luncheon sponsor – i.e. a free lunch -- to current WIU employees interested in joining SUAA, provided each followed the procedure of filling out the reservation form in the Fall Newsletter, marking a prospective-member box, and sending the form.
· The Snow Bunny Luncheon will be February, 7, 2018.  
· The Annual Dinner Meeting will be held April 24, 2018.   
Membership report given by Marx identified membership recruitment plans.  She discussed frustration in obtaining a current membership list for our local chapter.  
The S.A.T. Report, given by Nelson, identified the following individual members who have passed away:  Ruth Kugler, Donald Scharfenberg, Herb Butler and Robert Sibbing.
The State SUAA report was given by Maguire.  He identified the next State Board meeting will be September 11.  Linda Brookhart is completing her 10th year as the Executive Director of the State SUAA.
The Human Resources report was given by Farr.  She identified that 60 new employees will be coming to Western this fall.  Quality Care and Health Link state insurance are 2 years behind in paying health providers.  Delta Dental insurance is 2 years behind for paying out-of-network bills and 1 year behind for in-network bills.   
The Legislative report was given by Pano.  He suggested that our Board send a formal thank you the Rep. Hammond for her vote in the house supporting the state budget. The Governor vetoed SB 1.  The Senate may override the veto.  The House will probably not pass a super majority.  There are many new advisors in the Governor's Office.  Pano reviewed primary candidates for Governor.
The Publication report was given by Helmers.  She identified the deadline for items to be submitted for the next newsletter as August 29.  She encouraged items to be submitted.
Foundation - no report.
Technology – no report.
Old Business- none identified.
New Business- none identified.
Adjournment at 11:30  Gilbert/Jones
Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond, Secretary  
